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Subject/Project: Target/Sunset & Western, Council File No. 12-1604 – Case No. 
APCC-2008-2703-SPE-CUB-SPP-SPR; ENV-2008-1421-EIR, Agenda Item 1 of the PLUM 
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Dear Chairman Reyes and Honorable Council Members: 
 

As one of the appellants, I wanted to set the record straight regarding an 
incorrect statement made by the applicant through their attorney’s letter to 
you dated November 1, 2012. 

 
1. Background and Familiarity with the Proposed Project and its History 
 

The project lies within the boundaries of the Hollywood Studio District 
Neighborhood Council (HSDNC). I have been involved with the HSDNC since its 
formation dating back to 2004, as a member of the formation committee, as an 

interim board member, and as its first Chair after the HSDNC was certified. 
 
I and other members of the HSDNC have been engaged in Development issues 

since the formation period in 2004 and one of the interim board members was 
an official representative on a community committee for a project proposed at 
the intersection of Hollywood Blvd and Western Avenue that consisted of three 

adjacent neighborhood councils during that time. 
 
Since 2004 and after certification in 2005, I have attended and participate 

in the HSDNC PLUM Committee meetings and Board meetings where applicants 
presented projects which were proposed for areas within the NC boundaries.  
 

2. The Applicant Never Presented a Project Conforming with the SNAP 

Requirements to the Public in any open meeting such as the CD-13 Design 

Review Committee or Certified NC PLUM or Board Meeting 

 
I have attended public meetings in which Target presented their project to 
the community including their first presentation to the CD-13 Design Review 

Committee. At that first Committee meeting Mr. Ed Hunt, Chair of the HSDNC 
PLUM Committee, introduced himself to the Target representatives and invited 
them to the HSDNC PLUM Committee. 
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The project’s key features have remained substantially the same as it was 
first presented to members of the public, the local NC, and the CD-13 Design 
Review Committee. 

 
At a follow-up meeting of the Design Review Committee in 2007, Committee 
members were not happy with Target’s presentation and one of the Committee 

members stated “you haven’t changed a thing” since Target’s previous meeting 
with the Committee even though the Committee asked Target to make changes. 
 

Throughout the entitlement process for Target’s Sunset/Western project the 
applicant has denied that they ever presented a substantially SNAP compliant 
project when this issue was brought up at public hearings of the City of Los 

Angeles. 
 
Now with their November 1, 2012 letter to you, the applicant is changing 

their story and falsely stating that a substantially SNAP compliant project 
was presented to the community and that the community rejected this plan. - 
This is patently false. There is no evidence or record of this. 

 
In any case I wanted to set the record straight even if the applicant won’t. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Robert Blue 

 
Robert Blue 


